
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

17 March 2020 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
The schools in the Brighter Futures Learning Partnership Trust will continue to respond to the latest 
government advice with regards to the Coronavirus. As you are aware we are monitoring this at regular 
intervals on a daily basis. On Monday 16 March, the Prime Minister announced the following: 
 
“Anyone with a fever or persistent cough should stay at home for 14 days. This measure also extends to 
anyone who lives with someone displaying coronavirus symptoms.” 
  
Please take note of these new guidelines and let the school know directly if this affects you. Unfortunately, 
we are not in a position to advise parents whether their child should be in school. This has to be your 
decision according to Public Health guidance. 
 
Given the new government guidance, I have decided to put the following precautionary measures in place 
with effect from Wednesday 18 March to Friday 3 April:  
 
Cancelled events:  
Volunteer it Yourself Project (15 Year 10 students) – Wednesday 18 March  
My Perfect University (Year 9 students) – Thursday 19 March  
 
Postponed events:  
Year 9 Parents’ Evening – Thursday 19 March 
HPAG Meeting – Monday 23 March  
Year 11 Parents’ Evening – Thursday 2 April  
 
The following after school extra-curricular activities will also be cancelled: 
 

• Intervention or booster classes 

• Period 7/Isolation detentions 

• Sport fixtures  

• After school clubs  
 
We thank you for your patience and understanding at this time.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Mrs L Pond 
Interim Headteacher 


